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The second of our 4 joint project meetings which underpin the development of our PHWB project outcomes took place in London.  It was our chance to show off our project related practice to partners from Greece and Gran Canaria and to build on the successes of our previous meeting together 5 months before.

The schedule was busy but had been developed to ensure:

1/ partners got to visit or work at every UK partner organisation in the project 

2/ time was devoted to delivering and evaluating the 6 Teacher Training Modules which are our main outcomes 

3/ expertise from within the partnership could be shared in the form of formal presentations and 

4/ an additional UK secondary school could be ‘brought into the fold’ for possibly widening the possibilities for associated pupil collaboration.

Monday, 27th June, 16.   7 partners from each of Greece and Gran Canaria travelled to London for the meeting, with the majority arriving on this day.   Accommodation had been organised for them at Goldsmiths University, Loring Hall and to keep travel to a minimum, the following first day program was hosted by project partners from Club Pulse Gym (…also located on the Goldsmiths campus.)  This first evening saw partners being met and settled in and renewing their connections locally.  Global Learning Association member, Ann Brown, also arrived ready to deputize for Ray Kirtley and provide external evaluation. 
Tuesday, 28th June, 16.     An early start saw our meeting convene at Goldsmith University campus to begin our work.   A few minor hiccups with ICT and we began at 9am with a formal welcome from Evelyn Holdsworth, Head of Special projects at John Donne Academy. 
 Introductions followed, then meeting packs were distributed and an explanation given of some of the practicalities such as paying for meals and refreshments each day.  A run-down of the agenda for the next few days followed and then the group walked outside to the playing field for team building in the early summer sunshine.  
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This was reminiscent of the much longer team building day at our first joint meeting and got everyone ready to engage.   A Global themed icebreaker was outlined by the coordinator which involved everyone standing in a circle and throwing an inflatable globe.  Whoever caught it had to then choose a country they felt a connection to, show it on the globe and then explain the root of that connection.  David, the manager of Club Pulse then outlined the second ice breaker which centred on a physical task involving handshakes and jumping and memory.  A 50 meter walk away, the group then chatted over coffee before David and Dali gathered everyone inside Club Pulse for a tour of the facilities.   
At 10.20am, everyone returned to our main Goldsmiths lecture theatre base to recap project progress to date.  The coordinator showed photos from the project web site of our first project meeting in Gran Canaria.  http://phwb-project.com/?page_id=791    He then outlined again the time line for the project, focusing on all of the necessary end products and leading a discussion about what project funding can be spent on.  Additional job shadowing to share and develop expertise within the group is one possibility and plans were discussed for PE specialists from the UK to shadow at the University in Greece as well as school catering staff from Spain to spend time studying food preparation and menu planning in the UK partner schools.  
The group then divided, with University Module outcome leaders remaining to unveil their module writing work to each other while school staff and others returned to the Club Pulse studio to observe them leading a 
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 class for primary pupils from Alfred Salter School. This is an innovative approach developed as part of this project where the pupils from the 2 UK schools in the partnership bring pupils on a weekly basis to fitness sessions at the University.  This has been a big success, engaging pupils and teachers with fitness and giving the gym trainers a high profile leadership role with pupils who can be difficult to engage.  A portoflio outlining this work was distributed and discussed.  
Meanwhile, the authors of our training end products discussed their work to date and checked that the 2 modules being produced in each country will be compatible for a complete and integrated PHWB training package.  
At 12.30, all gathered again in the lecture hall.   There was just time for John Donne Academy and the Spanish partner schools to outline their project activities and progress since our last meeting before we went for lunch at Goldsmiths café across the road. 

At 2pm, we gathered again to continue working. Greg for South Bank University and the Alfred Salter School delegates outlined what they have achieved since we last met.   Greg has been focusing on inclusion in PE.   Alfred Salter have developed their playground and their PE team.   Sugar tax funding that they are expecting will be used to continue their collaboration for pupils with Club Pulse gym.   They have also been working locally with the head chef at John Donne to inspire more interesting food presentation and special meal days at school.  
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It was then time to begin one of the key tasks of our meeting—the presentation to the whole group of the modules and a chance for all to discuss and critique them.  Each country presented one of their modules and then in national groups, feedback was collected on a form which Evelyn H had produced.  

What was proving to be a long day was drawing to a close by now, but not before 2 quick presentations which allowed for the dissemination of good practice.  The Pulse team presented on latest thoughts about the benefits of resistance training for children.  They have been incorporating these techniques (such as children using their own body weight when exercising in the gym) to strengthen muscle and bones.  Ruth then outlined all of the techniques she and others use at John Donne School to promote well-being.  Some of the pupils coming from very difficult backgrounds.  But drop in Art Therapy, for example, is proving highly beneficial.  
Bad weather had set in as the formal part of the day eneded.   So the visitors were escorted onto a bus to central London, so they could see the London sites from under cover.   We then walked them around Westminster, Trafalgar Square, London’s west end….and finally Chinatown, where we ate dinner together.  
Wednesday, 29th June, 2106.   After a very full first day, it was off to South Bank University for our second day of activities together.   This was a fruitful day of more sharing of expertise, more work at both University and School level, and a chance for our external contacts to attend and contribute also – British Council Ambassador Fatima Duerden, GLA Evaluator Ann Brown and Aculco Radio and Magazine disseminator Gloria Gomez.  
At 9.30am, Greg Dryer and Dr Jane Courtney of South bank University declared the meeting open.  After a quick recap of the day’s schedule by the coordinator, Greg began with a  presentation highlighting how teacher training in the UK covers PE…and how in his role as an initial teacher trainer, he tries to include key principals (such as inclusion/ the democratisation of PE) into a very small amount of time.  
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He led a task with participants who had to copy a clapping and movement patterning exercise to illustrate the different learning styles a group can have and to show how essential it is to take this into account with young pupils learning PE.   Those present then discussed and asked questions.
Vassiis B from Aristotle University in Greece then gave a harrowing presentation focusing on cyber bullying, as part of the project’s remit to consider all aspects of pupil well-being (…not just physical health).  
After questions, the group broke for coffee before again using the module Evaluation forms to capture the views (again in national groups) of those present regarding the final 3 module outcomes to be delivered at the meeting.  

At midday, we again stopped for a comfort break, at which time Aculco Radio representatives set up their cameras and began the process of interviewing project participants from all 3 countries.   This was to continue over the later lunch break as well, but first several South Bank University trainee teachers arrived to make a presentation.  

One of the most high profile outcomes of the project so far has been that a group of these UK students have undertaken their course practical teaching hours at the PHWB project partner schools in Greece, with South Bank University working with Aristotle University to support this initiative.  
Our 2 Greek partner schools presented their project work since our last meeting.  Again, the group were impressed with the wide range of activities the schools are undertaking which have been inspired by the project and focus on pupil health and well-being.  The Southbank University students then joined in to explain how their stay in Greece had been with the Greek partner schools.   They were very impressive and clearly had had a significant experience.  Both Universities hope to maintain this type of collaboration in the future.  

It was then time to divide to focus on sector level work.   In one room, the coordinator led the University led module developers to confer on developing these outcomes further into one integrated training package.  The format and ‘look’ of the modules were discussed and a template design agreed.   Discussion about when final additions to modules should be completed and when translation into all 3 languages of the partnership could take place occurred.  The finished modules will be disseminated by various journal articles which the Universities will write and then publicize at academic conferences.   A plan for these was agreed.  
 TRAINING MODULE DEADLINES:

 By 30th August:    All 6 modules to be completed and sent to Chris.Souvlis@gmx.com in the look/format agreed at London meeting (& shared by Dani C) 

31st August – 28th October   All 6 modules to be translated into all 3 languages.  

By 31st October   All 18 modules to be uploaded to www.PHWB-project.com
4th November   Fly to Greece for the next Joint Meeting to develop the 1 week course based on all 6 modules
PUBLICATIONS OUTCOMES TIMETABLE


1) One conceptual paper (The Spanish team have already published one in Spanish). However the Greek team believe it useful to have one in English too. A provisional title could be 'Students' Health and Well-being: A priority for Europe's school'.


2) Effectiveness of the implementation of the modules. This is expected to produce 2-3 articles; one for secondary education, one for primary education (or two if we split primary education in two age
groups, 1st to 4th grade, and 5th and 6th grade)


3) Antecedents of well-being in childhood and adolescence (1 publication)

4) Evaluation of the modules by the participants in the multiplier events.

We haven't decided who will write each one; this will be done in Thessaloniki after providing them with the material; so they can see which one fits into ones expertise.
We think it is premature to have abstracts as most will be research based and thus we need evidence first.
We will start collecting data on November (milestone 4) and January (milestones 2-3). Therefore we expect to have material for the publication in December and May respectively.  A feasible plan is to
have all manuscripts submitted by July 2017.
Meanwhile, in the other room, Fatima Duerden led the schools participants as they registered for Etwinning and discussed further collaboration together online.  


Participants had worked well and the work day then concluded with enough time for UK, Greece and Gran Canaria participants to get ready for our project celebration dinner at John Donne School.
This began at 6.30pm with a few words of welcome from head of PE, Matt Rose and with drinks and music.
Head Chef, Warren, (who took part in the first joint meeting in Gran Canaria) then served a fantastic 3 course meal for our group.   Also present were several special guests including Head of the Global Learning Association Ray Kirtley, John Rolfe from the British Council and Jesus Herzog from the Spanish Embassy in London.   Although meant to be an enjoyable evening and a chance to further build our personal relationships, this was also a chance for the school to show that incredibly high quality and tasty food can be produced from even a Victorian era UK school kitchen.   We hope that project sponsored job shadowing hosted by the school in Year 2 will further allow this catering expertise to be shared to other schools in the project.   A delightful evening concluded with John and Jesus presenting the meeting participants from Greece and Spain with their Erasmus+ certificates of attendance.

Thursday, 30th June, 2016.  
The 3rd working day of our meeting was hosted by Alfred Salter School.  Spanish and Greek participants travelled by tube from New Cross Gate to meet up with UK delegates at the school in Canada Water for a 9.30 start.  
Head Stuart Hayter welcomed everyone following coffee and before PE teacher Charlotte H presented on project related work at the school since our last joint meeting.  This includes the ELSA program where children that struggle are identified and have group support for learning, health, well-being and socialization. 
Deputy Head Shaun Dellenty is nationally known for his work on Inclusion for all and he next presented on schools roles in inclusivity, including the ‘hell of non-inclusive PE.’  It was then time for a tour of the school and its facilities.  
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Back in the school hall, the module group fed back on the outcomes of their work the previous day.   Other partners yet to report then presented to the meeting.  Both Las Palms University and the gym at Aristotle University have been very active leading the collaboration in their own countries.  David and Dean from Club Pulse at Goldsmiths University also made a presentation about their work.  All are passionately involved.  
External Evaluator Ray Kirtely had prepared a power point overnight where he summarized the work of the project so far and he presented this next.  He noted that the project is on track and work is proceeding well with all of the planned outcomes.  He suggested that the PHWB web site is a good example of a useful site which can support a strong project and noted that project coordination is effective.  
Informal discussions about communication channels had been going on during the last 24 hours and Ray was also able to recommend a platform which he believes could be of use to the partners developing the modules.    Evelyn H, delivering on Communication agreed with this and has agreed to set this up for the partnership.  https://slack.com/downloads   
Dissemination was also then covered by Dani C from University of Las Palmas.  Many partners have produced press releases already or publicized our project in person at conferences/ in papers/ and on radio or tv.   Our project Facebook page is going well and all partners were encouraged to post there.    
The coordinator then ran through a list of other business.   
The next meeting in November was discussed and slightly modified dates agreed,            
Joint Meeting 3, NOV  4TH--NOV  9th , 2016 Thessaloniki, GR  
   …and all of the activities of the last 3 days were recapped.  Ways of running the in-service course for teachers in 2017—another of our project outcomes—were  discussed.   
Greece University partners had to leave early, so laptops were brought into the hall so that a meeting evaluation sheet could be completed by all participants while gifts were exchanged and lunch was served.   Participants seemed to agree that it had been an intense, but productive few days working together.
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Lunch over, it was off to visit Joe C, Head of Year 7 and PE teacher, at Deptford Green Secondary School back in New Cross Gate.    
Our Spanish Secondary partner school especially would like to incorporate secondary pupil web collaboration into our project.   Deptford Green can be a UK ‘associate’ partner school to make this possible (--unfunded, but included).  Joe showed us around the facilities inside and outside the school and had good conversations with our Spanish and Greek teams.  
The proximity of the school to Goldsmiths University meant that at 4pm, delegates were able to say their goodbyes and walk the short distance back to their lodgings, with lots of content and activity from the last 3 days to think about. 
 Friday, 1st July, 2016.  

With our formal program complete, this day allowed our visiting guests time to enjoy the city of London.
With the UK coordinator, they travelled by train to London Bridge and walked along the Southbank, passing Shakespeare’s Globe Theatre, visiting the Tate Modern Gallery and crossing the Millennium Bridge to see St Paul’s Cathedral.  A quick bite to eat and it was time to say final farewells and to head for Gatwick Airport and return flights home.   We look forward to continuing our work together in the months to come.  
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Above:   our excellent team from the UK, Spain and Greece at Southbank University, June 2016. 

                                                                                   #
PLANNING—for MEETING 3 IN GREECE     4th – 9th Nov, 2016
 

Program to include:
1/   Review again of our outcomes and 2 yr schedule  

 

2/   Group Discussion:   chaired by one partner/ Objective: to come up with a list of ways in which schools can: develop systems that would make pupil well-being and school fitness activities much more inclusive and 'whole school'.  (This list can then be added as Additional Guidance to our modules and used in our week long course outcome.)   

 

3/ Time to present all final modules to the meeting in summary form

 

4/   Time to discuss which parts should go into our week long training course.  (I can bring a template for us to use and am quite experienced in running these courses, so I know what structure works.  I have already divided the time by the modules and realized that if we give each module equal time in our course, we can have 3 hours from each module in the course....however, because it is aimed at SCHOOL teachers, we in fact might want to have a bit more from Module 1 (A whole School Approach) and a bit less from some other modules that would be less relevant to school staff.   We can also decide how much should be interactive and 'doing' and how much presentations.  

 

5/ Time to work on the Journals outcomes.   

 

6/ Planning our last meeting in Gran Canaria in 2017.  Should it be in June or in July?  
 

7/ At meeting 4, we have to run a training event for other members of our staff who have not been directly involved in working on the project, to do a test run of our week long training course.   So we need to plan who of us would deliver this, who would come to be trained, etc.  

 

8/  Evaluation.

 
9/ Time to see the work done with the community at Aristotle gym
10/ Time for your dissemination event (half day?) with at least some input also from the ES and UK teams also?
11/ Time to share expertise from the Greek side.
12/ time for reports on job shadowing that has occurred.  UK to Greece/ ES to UK
 
TRAINING MODULE DEADLINES:
 By 30th August:    All 6 modules to be completed and sent to Chris.Souvlis@gmx.com in the look/format agreed at London meeting (& shared by Dani C) 

31st August – 28th October   All 6 modules to be translated into all 3 languages.  

By 31st October   All 18 modules to be uploaded to www.PHWB-project.com
4th November   Fly to Greece to develop the 1 week course based on all 6 modules



We have agreed that on the 30th of August we would send the modules to be translated and presented in November in Greece. 
For the training week I believe we have said June ( bad month for Spanish teachers and uni students) maybe better first week in July?
Here you have the conference link: http://atetic.ulpgc.es/InnoEducaTIC-2016/ abstract and paper deadline is on 30th September,


-- we have agreed to write a conceptual paper as the first one. (holistic approach) The site is in Spanish but we can write and present in English (I did in English two years ago) pls find attached the template for the conference. You have asked me to send you the questionnaires from my previous project: attached as well.


Don´t forget that the ULPGC team has created two on line questionnaires (we have used them to get some feedback when we tested the modules with our ULPGC students). You can find the links on the power point template. And you can find the result of this questionnaire done with the ULPGC students.

 PUBLICATIONS OUTCOMES TIMETABLE


1) One conceptual paper (The Spanish team have already published one in Spanish). However the Greek team believe it useful to have one in English too. A provisional title could be 'Students' Health and Well-being: A priority for Europe's school'.


2) Effectiveness of the implementation of the modules. This is expected to produce 2-3 articles; one for secondary education, one for primary education (or two if we split primary education in two age
groups, 1st to 4th grade, and 5th and 6th grade)


3) Antecedents of well-being in childhood and adolescence (1 publication)

4) Evaluation of the modules by the participants in the multiplier events.

We haven't decided who will write each one; this will be done in Thessaloniki after providing them with the material; so they can see which one fits into ones expertise.
I think it is premature to have abstracts as most will be research based and thus we need evidence first.
We will start collecting data on November (milestone 4) and January (milestones 2-3). Therefore we expect to have material for the publication in December and May respectively. A feasible plan is to
have all manuscripts submitted by July 2017.

We discussed with Dani the option for their conference and we decided
that we will submit a presentation and they will present it.



IDEAS FOR MEETING 4 IN SPAIN (2017)

HOLD AT TAFIRA UNIVERSITY CAMPUS & CEP?

WATCH ‘TECHNIQUES OF PE DELIVERY’ (MODULE 2) AT TAFIRA SPORT HALL?

VISIT MARQUEPENA SCHOOL?
DISPLAY OF TRADITIONAL GRAN CANARIA SPORTS (Ask ULISES CASTRO TO ARRANGE) GC WRESTLING/ POST CARRYING/ RACQUET BALL ETC?
TRAINING EVENT – HOLD AT CEP?  (ACCREDITATION BY ALL 3 UNIS) 
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